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Dear Parishioners,  

 
 
 
 
 

Thank you for wearing your masks and striving to maintain social distance in church.  I need your help in 
welcoming people into your pew.  For the "on time" arrivals or maybe a few minutes late, those that wander up 
the aisle looking for a place to sit, if there is space, invite them into your pew.  Slide in or are out and allow them 
to enter.  Thank you! 
 
This past week we had a staff person exposed to someone who tested positive for COVID-19 outside of our parish 
community. Our staff member is self-quarantined for 14 days with an estimated return date of October 2nd and 
has had no symptoms at this time.  This has affected our "Hearts on FIRE", religious education for grades 1-5, 
which has been moved two weeks out, with a start date of Oct. 5.  We are cooperating fully with local health 
officials in the tracing process. As always if you are experiencing any symptoms, please contact your medical 
provider and consider being tested. We will continue to strongly encourage everyone to take the precautions of 
wearing masks, observing social distancing, frequent hand hygiene, and sanitizing and disinfecting common areas 
and high touch surfaces. Please keep all those facing COVID-19 in prayer. 
 
Sept 29th is the feast of the Archangels.  Angels (messengers from God) appear frequently in scripture, but only 
Michael, Gabriel, and Raphael are named.  As we approach their feast day, I challenge you to know about the 
angels and to invoke their patronage.   
 
Michael appears in Daniel’s vision as “the great prince” who defends Israel against its enemies; in the Book of 
Revelation, he leads God’s armies to final victory over the forces of evil. You may be very familiar with the St. 
Michael the Archangel “defend us in battle” prayer.  Michael the Archangel is the patron saint of grocers, 
mariners, paratroopers, police officers, and military personnel.  
 
Gabriel first appears in Daniel’s visions, announcing Michael’s role in God’s plan. His best-known is the 
Annunciation, in which the angel Gabriel appears to Zechariah and the Virgin Mary, foretelling the births of John 
the Baptist and Jesus, respectively (Luke 1:11–38).  Saint Gabriel is the patron saint of messengers, 
communication workers, and postal workers. 
 
Raphael’s is in the Old Testament story of Tobit. There he appears to guide Tobit’s son Tobiah on his 
journey.  Raphael guides Tobiah to a threefold happy ending: Tobiah’s marriage to Sarah, the healing of Tobit’s 
blindness, and the restoration of the family fortune.  Most interesting, I think, is Tobiah and Sarah’s marriage 
prayer (Tobit 8:4b-8).  For you see, Sarah has been married 7 times before and all 7 guys have died on their 
wedding night.  It is believed to be an evil spirit upon her.  I say she is 0 and 7 like the Minnesota Vikings and 
Super Bowl rings.  The wedding prayer and special incense given to Tobiah by Raphael is to expel the evil spirit 
so they can live happily ever after.   When couples choose this reading, I like to ask, so if you were marrying 
someone with a record of 0 and 7, would you trust incense and a prayer that you will live not only through the 
night but happily ever after.  Um...would you?  
 
Saint Raphael is considered a patron of travelers, the blind, happy meetings, nurses, physicians, medical workers, 
matchmakers, Christian marriage, and Catholic studies. (Source: Franciscan Media) 
 
I encourage you to seek St. Michael to defend us in battle against COVID-19, for Gabriel to help us to see Jesus 
in our world and St. Raphael in this COVID-19 time for safety for nurses, physicians and medical workers.  

 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Doug LeCaptain 

A note from Fr. Doug... 
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Dear Parishioners, 
 

We use many specialized words in the Church. Words 
like Paschal Mystery, the Eucharist, etc. One of the 
specialized words that we use is Kerygma. Kerygma is 
a Greek word meaning “proclamation.” In the context 
of the Church it means the proclamation of the story of 
salvation. 
 
The Kerygma begins with the book of Genesis. God 
created the world. God gave us life. The world is 
created especially for humanity. This is good news. 
God did not need to make us. God made us to be in a 
loving relationship with Him. That is good news. 
 
The second piece of the Kerygma is the bad news. Our 
first parents were seduced by the Devil into the 
Original Sin, into distrust and disobedience of God. 
There were consequences. The loving relationship 
with God was broken. Sin and death entered into the 
world. The Original Sin and it consequences are 
transmitted to each human being, except for Jesus and 
Mary. We were in a terrible situation. 
 
But the Kerygma does not end with bad news. God did 
not leave us in the terrible situation. God became a 
human being, Jesus Christ. Jesus Christ suffered and 
died for our sins. He rose to new life. In these actions 
Jesus reverses the consequences of Original Sin. This 
is what we call salvation. We can again enter into a 
loving relationship with Jesus Christ. We will rise 
from the dead. 
 
The final part of the Kerygma is our response. Our 
response is to repent of our sins, believe in Jesus 
Christ and be baptized. This is conversion. 
 
This is the Kerygma. 
This is the proclamation 

of the Church. 

 

~ Fr. Jason Blahnik 

A note from Fr. Jason... 

 
FALL CEMETERY 

CLEAN-UP 
 
 
 

We respectfully request your help in removing your 
spring/summer decorations by Thursday, October 15th 
from the following cemeteries: Calvary Catholic 
Cemetery, St. Mary’s Cemetery and St. Peter’s 
Cemetery. This will aid in the clean-up of the property. 
Items not picked up will be removed by the cemetery 
staff, and will not be saved.  Fall and winter décor, 
including wreaths may be placed beginning Sunday, 
November 15th.  Additional information regarding 
grave decorations, policies and regulations is available 
by contacting the cemetery/mausoleum office at   
(920) 684-3646 or sfamanitowoc.org/cemeteries. 
Thank you to everyone that assisted with the planting 
and decorating this year. All of the local cemeteries 
looked beautiful and respectful. 


